Conservation Commission

December 13, 2012

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Karen Bourdeau, Brian Mokler, Mary Ahlgren and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 7:06, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Brian Mokler made a motion to approve the minutes of November 8, 2012, 2nd by John Earley with one change, all were in favor.

Lots for sale


Jon Martin met with the commission to update us on the Dr. True Road timber harvest.  Jon reported that he has drafted maps for the timber harvest sale and discussed the plan for the wood to be harvested and reviewed the procedure, i.e. buffer, landing, habitat areas etc.  Jon also reported the pre harvest tour went well and residents/abutters attended and questions were answered.  Jon is just waiting for the weather to cooperate to get the harvest underway.

Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that we have received the final appraisal for the property; it came in at $157,000, which is up from the last one done.  Chair Crosby reminded that NRCS will pay up to half the final appraised value for the easement.  Chair Crosby reported that town attorney Chris Boldt is finalizing the deed language as it has needed several revisions.  Chair Crosby made a motion to expend $4,200 to pay McManus and Nault Appraisal for the yellow book appraisal for the Swain Property, funds to come from the Conservation Fund, 2nd by Brian Mokler all were in favor. 

Earth Day

No Update

Field and Forest trails update


Vice Chair Earley reported he has drafted a brochure for the trail system including all the trails that are now available off the Virginia Hutton Trail.  Also he has information on brochure boxes to hang off the post of the trail head.  Vice Chair Earley also reported that the boy scouts will be doing more work on the blue trail this Saturday.
Hopkinson Hill Land


Chair Crosby reported that he has not talked with Bill Cutillo in a few weeks, but there are negotiations between the Lakes Region Conservation Trust and Ms. Emerson at this time and hopes to have more information at the next meeting.
New Business


Katy presented the meeting dates for 2013.

Chair Crosby stated the Meader property easement needs to be reviewed in April. This will be put on the April agenda for “Schedule Easement monitoring” 


It was discussed that the conservation commission may be planning regular scheduled meetings in the future with a little flexibility in the dates that will be posted if they will be moved to a different night or time.   Our meetings currently conflict with meetings/programs offered by the Historical Society that would be interesting/beneficial to have our members attend.  Any changes to our schedule will be posted in advance, per RSA 91A.

Mail and Correspondence


filed.
Adjourn


At 8:09pm, Vice-Chair Earley made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted         Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary 

